
CMS FORERUNNERS  

SOUTHEASTERNERS CHAPTER 
"The mission of this organization is fraternal, to represent the interests of all retirees; to expand and 

strengthen fellowship among its members; and to provide leadership, information, programs and social 
activities." 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 
The breakfast meeting was held on November 3, 2018. Members present were Tony and Linda 
Homolka, Ralph Luft, Mike Costello, Gherin Johnston, Harry Redford, Jeff Zenz, Ed Weaver, 
Frank Lambert, David Krawetzke, Steven Marshall, Doug Pette, Jerry Ridner, Darlene Collins, 
Jim Abram, David and Jan Harvey, Floyd Martin, Ernie Kotnick, Brian Watters, Bill Conner, 
Henry hinojosa, and Steve Taddonio. 
 
CJ was unable to attend the meeting due to a conflict in scheduling. We will see him at the 
Christmas party, however.  
 
The 50/50 raffle was won today by Floyd Martin.                

 
The Treasurer’s report is $136.00. 
 
There was some general discussion about the enrollment many of us are going through for our 
Supplemental Insurance. For the most part, decisions and enrollments have been finalized.  
 
Linda passed out Forerunners membership forms for anyone who wanted to fill them out and 
pay the annual dues. Eleven members did so. Linda will continue to accept forms and payments 
until the January meeting after which she will send them all in at once. A membership card to 
show your status will be created. A membership form is attached to this newsletter. If you want 
to print it off, fill it out and send Linda the money, contact her at the email address or call as 
seen above. 
 
Raffle tickets were also sold for the Christmas fundraiser for anyone who will not attend the 
party. 
 
Nominations for president of the Southeasterners Chapter were called for: 
 
Dave Harvey nominated Tony Homolka who declined since he is the Treasurer. 

 

President:    C. J. Schwartz 419.270.373 

Secretary/newsletter editor 
Linda Homolka  Cell    419-350-5428            
lhomolka@bex.net  
Treasurer 

Tony Homolka                734.847.8846               

                                      Cell 419-340.1177 

 



Tony Homolka nominated Harry Redford, who accepted with reservations. He agreed to try it for 
a year. Congratulations, Harry!  
 
Dave Krawetske tells us that he recently underwent serious vascular surgery. We all wish him a 
complete recovery and better health in the future.  
 
Happy birthday to Harry Redford on December 4th! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Remember that the Christmas party is Thursday, December 13th at 12:00 at the Monroe 
Grill. Please feel free to bring a friend or significant other. We will order off the menu and 
have our own room separate from the restaurant. There is a bar for some Christmas 
cheer as well! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The group will meet at the Monroe Grill again on January 7th at 9:00 A.M. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Linda Homolka 

 

 

 



FORERUNNERS  Member Application 
 
Date __________________________  
 
Last Name ____________________________ First Name __________________________  
 
Spouse First Name _________________________ Spouse Retiree? ______________  
 
Street Address _____________________________________________________________  
 
City _________________________ State ___________________ Zip _____________  
 
Telephone Number __________________________ Date Retired ____________  
 
Headquarters Retired From: J.R . Whiting 

 
Forerunners Chapter _______South Easterners____________________ 
 
Email address _____________________________________________________________  
 
Alternate Street Address _____________________________________________________  
 
City _________________________ State ___________________ Zip _____________  
 
Telephone Number __________________________________  
 
Alternate address: Winter___ Summer _____ 
 
 Forerunners Dues $10/year plus any Chapter dues: Attached Yes _____ No _____  
 
Note: We are always searching for more efficient and timely methods of communicating with our 
members. Electronic communications are very helpful in this regard. Your e-mail address may 
be used to send information of interest to retirees by the Forerunners, for example, notification 
that the Retireeline has been posted on the retirees’ website, important issues concerning the 
company, etc. Your address, of course, will NOT be shared outside of the Forerunners office. 
 
 By giving us your e-mail address, you are agreeing to receive information from us via e-mail.  
 
Please complete and mail to:  
 
Consumers Energy Forerunners, 1945 Parnall Road P21-504, Jackson, MI 49201. If you have 
any questions, please call us at 517-788-1221. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 


